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January 28, 2016 

 

 

 

To Fans and Parents of Camarillo High: 
 
As you know from our previous communication a judge in Fresno has halted all “Lease - Leaseback” projects in the 

state of California.  The judge halted the projects in an effort to use union wages to complete public projects. The 

Lease-Leaseback was a way districts across the state could fund capital improvements at a reasonable rate.  Right 

now, there is an effort to appeal this ruling but we have little hope of it changing.  Without the Lease - Leaseback 

ability our cost for the turf project at ACHS would double.   

 

We have received DSA (Division of the State Architect) approval; we raised approximately $493,000 through grants, 

rebates, and generous contributions from many of you.  Before the Judge’s decision, the project for just the turf 

was approximately $515,000.  Mary Perez (our Athletic Director), Jack Willard (our head football coach) and Jeff 

Hahn (an SABC board member) met with a district official and he agreed to ask the OUHSD board if they would 

match or split with us the cost of a turf field now that the project cost has changed.  We are waiting for him to have 

that conversation.  At that point, we will communicate with you our next steps either way. 
 
Thank you for your patience.  If there is still a chance to get this done we will do our best to make it happen.  Updates 

will appear on our website at www.scorpionathleticboosterclub.com, our Facebook page-Scorpion Athletic Booster 

Club, our Instagram page-scorpion_athletic_booster_club, and our Twitter page-ScorpAthleticBC.   

 

Our meetings are the 2
nd

 Thursday of every month at the ACHS Library and everyone is welcome! 
 
Sincerely your SABC Board, 
Jeff Hahn 
Sandy Kling 
Rick Covey 
Marty Marietta 
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